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Building the 50th
 Habitat House 

 
When volunteers broke ground for the first Habitat house 
in Hood County in November 1996, the idea of building 
50 houses did not even enter their minds.  Yet--13 years 
later—that milestone is about to be reached.  In January 
2010, construction will begin on the 50th Habitat House 
in Hood County!  This achievement is made possible by 
the dedication of our volunteers, the prayers of our com-
munity, and the support of individuals, businesses, 
churches and other non-profit organizations, and most of 
all, by the grace of God. When we began this housing 
ministry, we had little other than faith and enthusiasm.  
After 13 years, as the completion of Houses 48 and 49  
nears, we still have an all-volunteer organization which 
has been regularly recognized by Habitat for Humanity 
International.  We are quite proud of the fact that our last 
audit revealed we spent only 2% on administrative costs 
(most of which was for required insurance and the audit). 
 

The 50th House has been designated a “Community 
Bank” house, in honor of the partnership we have had 
with Community Bank for each of the 13 years we have 
been in existence.  Community Bank staff will help to 
construct the home, and will also pay the cost of materi-
als that go into the house.  And, again—as they have for 
each of those 13 years—Community Bank will match 
cash donations from other contributors from November 
16, 2009 until January 30, 2010. 
 
We invite each of you to visit the 50th House construction 
site in the Rancho Brazos development of Hood County.  
We would love to have you build with us, but if that isn’t 
possible, we know you would be blessed by meeting the 
wonderful families who will live in these Habitat homes, 
and our other volunteers.  If you can’t come to the work 
site, we ask for your prayers for the continued success 
of our affiliate.  And, if you can, please write a check to 
help us keep building.  You can drop it by any branch of 
Community Bank, and they will match it! 



Executive Director -   
President –  

Vice President -  
Treasurer -  
Secretary –  

 

Other Board Members:_______ 
 

Paul Beckman 
Sallye Vela  
Steve Davidson 
Mary Dwyer 
Bill Eslick 
Carey Gentry 
Kathy Gwinn 
Billie Henderson  

Carol Davidson 
Ronald Barrett 
Ray Stewart 
Susan Meche 
Regina Riemondi 
 
 
Bill Jackson 
Dale McCormick 
Lynn Nuding 
Jan Pope 
John Quilty 
Sherrie Templeton 
Norm Snyder 
Stan Wied 
 

Committee Chairs &  
Co-Chairs: 
 

Site Selection 
Paul Beckman 
 

Family Selection 
Sherrie Templeton 
David Dowell 
Linda Dowell 
 

Family Support 
Kathy Gwinn 
Aurora Petersen 
Nita Mitchell 
Carol Davidson 
 

Building 
Steve Davidson 

 

Public Relations &  
Fund Raising 
Norm Snyder 
 

Church Relations &  
Speaker's Bureau 
Linda Pluznick 
Phyllis Anderson 
 

Safety 
Dale McCormick 
 

Lunch 
Barbara Clark 
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Habitat for Humanity of Hood County Board of Directors 

The dedication 
of the Massey 
House, # 46 
on Sagecrest 
Court on April 
25, 2009, was 
a joyous occa-
sion for the 
Masseys and 
Habitat volun-
teers.  It was a 
beautiful day 
and friends 
spilled onto the 
porch, drive-

way and the street to celebrate the dedication.   Ronald 
Barrett, HFH President, welcomed the group and thanked 
Community Bank for sponsoring this house and for their 
continuing support.  Pastor Josiah Jones of StoneWater 
Church opened the celebration with a prayer.  

Aurora Petersen of our Family Support Committee intro-
duced the HFH families.  Steve Davidson, Chairman of our 
Building Committee thanked and recognized our generous 

business partners.  Alan Sloan, Habitat Crew Chief, 
thanked and complimented all the volunteers for their hard 
work.  Carey Gentry, Market President, Community Bank, 
good and faithful partner presented the keys to Vickie and 
Mandy.  Our own Family Advocates, Karen Mercurio and 
Florence Franks, presented the Bible. Overwhelmed by the 
outpouring, Vickie thanked everyone as she wiped 
away her tears. 

Reverend Victor Peña, Acton United Methodist Church, 
welcomed the Masseys to the Rancho Brazos Community 
Center and presented gifts from the Mary-Martha Cir-
cle.  Gifts were also presented by Lakeside Baptist Church, 
Loaves and Fishes; Linda Lillard, Master Gardners Club; Vi 
Pollard, Petal and Pals Garden Club; and Lou Bates, Reva 
Rundell and Donna Gudat, Granbury Quilting Club.  Wayne 
Hagood presented crafted pieces of wood left-over from the 
house, lovingly polished into playing blocks for Mandy, 
to her delight.  

Scripture was read by Elsie Miller after which the blessing, 
dedication and the closing prayer was given by Pastor J. 
Jones.  Praise the Lord.   By Elsie Miller 

Massey Home Dedication 

Habitat Family Needs: 
  
Do you have one of the following items you would be willing to pass on to a Habitat family? 
  
-- A queen size bed frame and mattress in good shape. A headboard would be nice, too, but not essential.  If you have 
one to give, please call Sallye Vela at (817) 279-0113. 
  
-- A small outdoor hot tub for a young family member with severe disabilities.  It would need to be newish or in good re-
pair and use 110 current.  If you have one, or want additional information, please call Walt or Linda Pluznick at  
(817) 573-7783. 



A re you looking for information about where 
we are building and when to show up?  

C h e c k  o u r  w e b  s i t e  a t 
www.habitatofhoodcounty.org.  See photos of 
construction progress and volunteers in action!  
You can also find a COLOR copy of this news-
letter. 
 
If you REALLY want to keep up to date, sign up 
for our weekly e-mail update by Jeff Jeffcoat.  It 
includes specifics of the construction progress 
and usually includes a photo.  Jeff promises no 
spam, no pop-ups.  Only Habitat news!  Sign up 
by e-mailing Jeff at mjeffcoat@alltel.net 

If you wish to correct your name or address, or 
stop receiving this printed newsletter (saving us 
money), contact us at: 
 

newsletter@habitatofhoodcounty.org 
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Businesses 
 
Community Bank 
Baker-Carmichael Counseling Center, Inc. 
Exxon-Mobil Foundation 
IBM Employee Services Center 
 

Organizations 
 
Baker Community Foundation 
GFWC Woman's Wednesday Club 
Lake Granbury Newcomers Club 
 

Churches 
 
Acton United Methodist - 50/50 SS Class 
Charterhouse Worship 
Episcopal Diocese of Fort Worth 
Lakeside Baptist Church 
St. Frances Cabrini Church 
Knights of Columbus #9748 
 

Contributors  
 March 1 to October 31, 2009 

President Kennedy, in his inaugural address, issued a 
challenge to the American people by declaring, “Ask not 
what your country can do for you – ask what you can do 
for your country.”  Today, President Obama continues 
that challenge by asking Americans to make service a 
part of our daily lives.  
 
Although I spent my working career as a civil servant for 
the Federal government, and Susan spent her career 
serving non-profit organizations and the Federal govern-
ment, for Susan and me, volunteerism is not about poli-
tics.  For us, it’s a God-thing, best written by Paul long 
ago, “And do not forget to do good and to share with oth-
ers, for with such sacrifices God is pleased.”  (Hebrews 
13:16) 
 
Volunteerism started early in life for me, when my Dad 
“volunteered” my brother and me to help others build 
houses, barns, and fences, harvest crops, or anything it 
seemed to us that had to do with “hard labor.”  But seeing 
the homeowner’s smiling faces and tears of joy at the end 
of the day clearly impressed on me that we were doing a 
good thing – by simply helping others in need.   
 
We were not a wealthy family.  In fact, we probably were 
very close to the poverty line – if there was such a line in 
those days.  But what I noticed, even at an early age, was 
that we were far better off than many in our community 
and that was why my Dad taught me to help others who 
needed more than us.  In those days, it wasn’t about gov-

ernment helping people.  It was about people helping 
people.  Today, it seems to me that many in our society 
have lost that focus.   
 
For Susan and me, our lives have been blessed far be-
yond anything we imagined as young adults.  It was 
Susan who introduced the Christian ministry into volun-
teerism for me.  Habitat for Humanity is a perfect fit – 
good work, sharing with others, and helping people.  No 
matter where we have built houses, our desire is always 
“to do good and to share with others.” 
 
Today, we volunteer as a couple simply because we want 
to give back to our community, our country, and our 
world.  We do this because it’s the right thing to do for us.  
The smiling faces and tears of joy are more than suffi-
cient “compensation.”  Volunteerism is not about us, it’s 
all about doing God’s work.   

 

[John & Susan Meche have volunteered with HFH of 
Hood County since March 2004.  They enjoy combining 
their interest of traveling with volunteering for Habitat for 
Humanity in Beaumont, TX for rebuilding after Hurricane 
Rita; New Orleans, LA for rebuilding after Hurricane 
Katrina; Galina, Jamaica, West Indies; Puebla, Mexico 
with the Jimmy & Rosalynn Carter Work Project; and 
most recently in El Minya, Egypt with Habitat’s Global 
Village program.  Susan has been the volunteer Treas-
urer for our Habitat affiliate since 2005.] 

Volunteerism 
By John Meche 
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Carpenters Club 

Faye Adams 
Don & Phyllis Anderson 
AUMC Bible Explorers SS 
Class 
D.R. & Kathleen Bales 
Rowland & Mary Ballard 
Randy & Sharon Barnes 
Ronald & Glenda Barrett 
Irvin & JoAnn Barron 
Paul & Sally Beckman 
Ray Bissell 
Bill & Jeanette Black 
Sharon S. Boles 
Jean & Richard Boulmay 
John D. Brown 
BKR Contractors Corpora-
tion 
Charles & Bobbie Brown-
lee 
Janet Sue & Bob Burns 
Dorothy Campbell 
Virginia & Bob Carter 
Church Of Christ    
Barbara Clark 
Sally Cleveland 
Jack E. Collier 
Community Care Granbury 
Steve & Carol Davidson 
Carolyn B. Dickson 
Sue Dowden 
Mary Drillette 
Marty & Kevin Dwyer 
Henry L. Ehrlich 
Bill & Linda Eslick 
Margaret Estep 
Rafael & Carmen Flores 
Ray & Loretta Fox 
Harry & Joneta Gaffin 
Moe & Helen Glotfelty 
Granbury Lions Club 
Granbury Masonic Lodge 
No. 392 
Tommy & Kathy Gwinn 
Dr. Clyde Hagood 
Joe & Judy Hallmark 
Janet Hanna 
George Anna Harris 
Rita M. Hart 
Neil & Shirley Hatch 
Bill & Donna Haynie 
Howard & Wanda Hayre 
Gerald & Valta Heffley 
Dale & Jackie Heid 
Ron & Billie Henderson 
John & Louise Holcomb 

Bill & Shirley Hooks 
Everett Hooks   
Bill  Jackson 
Jo James 
Herbert & Nell Johnson 
John & Elta Jeffries 
H.B. & Charline Keating 
Gene & Marilyn Kellough 
Rob & Christy Kilmer 
Holman & Janie King 
Lynne Kuehler 
Joe & Karen Langdon 
Jim & Fran Lee 
David & Carolyn Leaverton 
Rachel J. Ledbetter 
Roger R. Lessard 
Lone Star Yellow Pages 
Judith & Bob Lowrey 
Bill Lowe 
J.J. Mainord 
Rev.Jane & Mr.Dan Mar 
Jim & Mary Lynn Martin  
Dawne  McAlpin 
Jon & Jane McConal 
Dale McCormick 
Frances T. McGuire 
Pat & Patricia McGuire 

Ed & Becky McMahon 
Mike & Pat McPherson 
Elsie Miller 
Stephen Miller Homes 
Seth Moore 
Ken & Juanita Morgan 
Bob  Mosbarger 
Ronny & Lacy Mowrey 
Lyn Nuding 
Rev. & Mrs. Jim Olney 
Irene Patterson 
Larry & Laura Potts 
Don & Jo Lane Ridgway 
Joann Robinson 
Brian & Pat Rosetti 
Rusty & Jo Beth Ross 
Larry & Patti Shafer 
Bill & Joe Shaffer 
David & Claudia Southern 
Teresa Shook 
Tino & Mary Ann Sierra 
Southwest Property Tax 
Ken & Karen Sparks 
James & Kim Spencer 
Robin & Jone Snider 
Norm & Barbara Snyder 
Hans & Marylyn Stallmann 

Patrica Stanley 
Mr. & Mrs. Wynn Stanton 
Ray & Elizabeth Stewart 
Ed & Linda Sullivan  
Mr. & Mrs. Dale M. Taylor. 
Charles L. & Kay Terry 
Jerry & freddie Thorpe 
Mason Townsend 
Jerry Trickel 
Pamela Trickel 
Terry Varner 
Ed & Sallye Vela 
Raymond Wilcox 
Jack Wilson 
David & Melinda Wofford 
Harold & Jean Wold 
Woodmen Of The World 
Ldg.149 
 
Plus 9 members who wish 
To remain anonymous 
 
Total number = 131 
September 1, 2009 
 
   
 

If you would like more information about "The Carpenters Club", please call Phyllis 
Anderson at 817-579-1198 or you may become a part of this important group by com-
pleting this form and mailing it to: 
 

Habitat for Humanity of Hood Co. 
PO Box 1866, Granbury, TX 76048. 

 
_____ YES!  I will join the “Carpenters Club.”  Count on me for a $100 donation each 
time a HFH house is started in Hood County.  
I pledge for  __  one, __ two, __ three, __ four houses per year. 
Name: _______________________________________________________ 
Address: _______________________________________________________ 
 

Phone:  Business ______________________________  
Home _______________________________________ 
E-mail ______________________________________ 
 
____ Yes, you may list my name as a contributor in publications such as newsletters 
or newspapers. 
____ No, I wish this commitment to be anonymous. 
 
Thank you!  Your gift is tax deductible. 
 
Signature ______________________________Date ___________                                                                     
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New Volunteer/New Service 
      
Habitat has a new volunteer; her name is Linda Gaffey.  
She helped to serve lunch on one of our work days & 
caught “The Habitat Bug.”  There is no cure for that 
“Bug” except rolling up your sleeves and getting to work.  
We are happy to announce that she has joined the Habi-
tat Team and is serving in a new capacity. 
Linda is sending a letter of welcome to our first time vol-
unteers.  Letting them know that we appreciate them 
and look forward to having them in our “Habitat Family.”   
She is also sending a note to the individuals that are on 
our prayer list, letting them know that we care and have 
prayed for them.  Welcome Linda and thank you for the 
great job you are doing. 

Alvarado Home Dedication 
 
The dedication of the Alvarado home climaxed another 
successful completion of a Habitat house.  This was the 
47th house built in Hood County.  This one in the Ran-
cho Brazos area on Tumbleweed Road surrounded by 
many other Habitat homes.  Carol Davidson noted that 
this dedication was particularly special because the set-
tlement took place just the day before.   
  
Phyllis Anderson, Chair, Speakers Bureau, welcomed 
the guests and opened the ceremonies.  Pastor Glenn 
Ward, Acton Baptist Church, then said the opening 
prayer.  HFH Exec. Director, Carol Davidson introduced 
the board members.  Jan Pope, HFH Board Mem-
ber gave special recognition to the Board and all our 
faithful volunteers. 
  
Long-time volunteer  Wayne Hagood presented the keys 
to a happy Ruth Alvarado,   after which Habitat's Family 
Advocates' Committee members -  Elsie Tallant and 
Sally Beckman then presented the family with a Bible.  
  
The family was awe-struck at all the various gifts and 
goodies in front of them while the room bubbled with 
excitement.  The embroidered pillows especially made 
for the members of the family, each with his own name, 
were grasped tightly and cuddled. 
  
Special Gifts, Site Selection Chair, Paul Beckman, pre-
sented the playing blocks crafted from the house's scrap 
wood, meticulously sanded and painted by volunteers to 
the children eliciting squeals of delight.  As more gifts 
kept coming, curious eyes filled with anticipation for 
"goodies".  From Lakeside Baptist Church's Loaves and 
Fishes food bank ministry, a huge basket filled with food-
stuffs for the pantry was presented by Connie Han-
son;  Master Gardeners, Linda Lillard, brought in potted 
plants as well as more gifts from Petal and Pals Garden 

Club by Vi Pollard.  Granbury Quilting Bee, represented 
by Lou Bates and friend, Liz Minyard, displayed their 
beautiful quilts especially made for the Alvara-
dos.  Jimmie Stanton of Rancho Brazos Community 
Center mentioned the perks and activities for the sum-
mer and the rest of the year.  After a moment of ap-
plause, there was more.  Steve Davidson, Chairman of 
our Building Committee dashed out of the kitchen, men-
tioned and thanked all our business partners for their 
contributions. 
  
Finally, Karen Mercurio of Family Support read the 
Scripture.  Pastor Glenn Ward closed the ceremonies 
with the blessing, dedication and closing 
prayer.  He noted that this house was now a "home".  It 
made this a memorable day not just for the Alvarado 
family but for all present as it was the start of summer 
vacation for the children, the rest-vacation for the volun-
teers and a time to re-energize their hearts and souls for 
the fall season when Habitat comes together again to do 
the Lord's work. 

Linda Dowell 
David Dowell 
Regina Riemondi 
Aurora Petersen 
Liliana Torres 
Larry Potts 
Laura Potts 
Dorthy Kneisel 

Joanne Shaffer 
Merita Cox 
Janis Kloster 
Lena Noyola 
Victor Becerra (High 
School Student) 
Jose Rodriguez 
Sherrie Templeton 

List of volunteers who helped 
with  

Application Day in May 2009 
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Construction Suppliers and Services 
 

Habitat could not accomplish its mission to build simple, decent, affordable homes without the many local con-
struction suppliers and service companies.  Their dedication and efforts makes the Habitat building process run 
smoothly.  If you see them around town, tell them “thank you”! 
 
AACA Parts & Supplies ........................................ HVAC Supplies 817-579-9010 
Abel Gamez ......................................................... Concrete Services 817-573-4523 
Affordable Rock.................................................... Stonework – mailboxes 817-326-3760 
A.W. Drywall, Inc. ................................................. Drywall, Tape, Bed, Texture 817-560-0413 
Builders FirstSource-Texas .................................. Insulation 817-640-1234 
Burdette Air Conditioning ..................................... HVAC Services 817-279-0810 
Concrete Stain & Design ...................................... Floor Staining 817-579-6797 
Crown Quality Roofing ......................................... Roofing 817-219-7115 
David Blew ........................................................... Water Inspections 817-771-9249 
Doyle Culp ............................................................ Design & Soil Tests 817-297-2342 
G & G Aerobics .................................................... Septic Systems 817-573-3029 
G & G Electric Service Company ......................... Electrical Wiring 817-279-7777 
Granbury Appliance & Carpet Co. ....................... Flooring 817-579-7440 
Granbury Door & Window .................................... Windows 817-279-1066 
Granbury Winlectric Company ............................. Electrical Supplies 817-279-8399 
Granbury Winnelson Co. ...................................... Plumbing Supplies 817-579-8319 
Henson Lumber, Ltd. ........................................... Lumber 817-396-4321 
Henson's Building Materials, Ltd. ......................... Fencing 817-396-4848 
Herman Pruitt Company, Inc. ............................... Plumbing Services 817-573-9708 
Home Depot ......................................................... Construction Supplies 817-579-0050 
Hood-Tex Culvert Co. .......................................... Culverts 817-573-3958 
Ingram Concrete, LLC .......................................... Concrete 817-573-0440 
Kelly-Moore Paint Company, Inc. ........................ Paint & Supplies 817-579-6433 
Kevin McConal ..................................................... Roofing Services 817-219-5937 
Leonard Heathington ........................................... Dirt work 817-326-2166 
M & S Plumbing Services .................................... Plumbing Services 817-894-7842 
Mears Custom Gutters ......................................... Gutters 817-279-8998 
SPEC Building Materials Corp. ............................ Roofing Materials 817-279-4093 
Tri-Tex Grass ....................................................... Grass Sod 817-579-0770 
Wagon Yard, Ltd. ................................................. Lighting Fixtures 817-573-5321 
Whirlpool Corporation .......................................... Appliances 800-835-0271 
WMD Designs - Mike Durant ............................... House Design Plans not available 
Yale ...................................................................... Door Locks and Knobs 800-438-1951 

In-Kind Donors 
 

We gratefully recognize the following companies, individuals, and families for their generous donation of services, 
supplies, and tools to Habitat for Humanity of Hood County during 2009.  With in-kind donations such as these it 
allows our Habitat affiliate to keep its administrative and construction costs lower to make the homes more afford-
able for purchase.   

Affordable Rock 
Brooks Baker Surveyors, Inc. 
Brown & Walton, PC 
Burdette Air Conditioning 
Central Texas Title 
Community Bank 
Crown Quality Roofing 
Doyle Culp 
Federal Home Loan Bank 
G & G Electric Service Company 
Granbury Door & Window 
Henard Construction 
Home Depot – Granbury  

Hood County News 
Kevin McConal Roofing 
Mears Custom Seamless Gutters 
Moen Corporation 
New Legend Media 
Doug & Nita Mitchell 
Paul & Sally Beckman 
Terry & Sherrie Templeton 
Tom Christopherson  
TriTex Grass 
Whirlpool Corporation 
Yale Door Locks 
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Trica and her daughters, Brittney & & Charissa were so 
excited prior to the Dedication and the house (#45) was 
literally overflowing with their well wishers. Pastor Justin 
Sprayberry from StoneWater Church blessed the home, 
gave the Dedication and opening & closing 
prayers.  This was the first Dedication participation by 
StoneWater Church and Pastor Justin was pleasantly 
surprised.  
 
It was good to see our retired volunteer, Howard Hayre 
who did the Volunteer recognition; Jan & Larry Pope 
have been terrific Advocates for Trica & her girls and 
they presented the Bible;  some wonderful gifts were 
presented to the family by the Mary-Martha Circle, Lake-
side Baptist Loaves & Fishes, Master Gardeners, Ran-

cho Brazos Community Center; Welcome to the 
Neighborhood by Christy Langston (Habitat home-
owner), and for the first time—The Granbury Quilting 
Guild presented a beautiful handmade quilt! 
 
Paul Beckman (Site Selection Chair), “our man of many 
hats” has developed some on-going projects such as 
recycling.  He and his volunteers are known as the 
“Green Team”.  They pick up and haul off all  trash, 
eliminating the expense of a dumpster, build privacy 
fences when needed, trim trees as needed.   
Last fall, Paul came up with the wonderful idea of using 
a lot of the wood scraps of “a homeowners house” and 
making different shaped building blocks; initially with the 
help of several volunteers, they shaped, sanded, primed, 
painted and sealed the blocks in red, white and blue! 
 
The Layland children were the first family to receive 
these blocks at their November 2008 Dedication.  The 
Nettles children were the second family to receive these 
blocks at their December 2008 Dedication.  Since then, 
Paul recruited Howard Hayre, our retired Habitat crew 
chief to help sand and paint these very special building 
blocks. Remember, the blocks are made from the wood 
of their own home!  Since Brittney & Charissa are teen-
agers & are past the building block interest, the girls de-
cided to donate the building blocks to the Rancho Bra-
zos Community Center to be enjoyed by the area chil-
dren.  The blocks were in a 3-drawer plastic storage bin; 
another thoughtful idea by none other than our Paul 
Beckman!  It was truly a beautiful Habitat for Humanity of 
Hood County Dedication. 
 

Hill Home Dedication 

Ways to Donate to Habitat 
 

Habitat for Humanity of Hood County invites you to consider ways of 
donating to our organization: 

 

             Sign up for Electronic Funds Transfer 
Send a Check 
Use your credit card NEW! (see next page) 
Use On-line Banking/Bill Payer from your banking institution 
Become a Carpenter’s Club member 
Give a Memorial Gift 
Give a Honorarium Gift, such as birthday, wedding, anniver-

sary, or just because 
Use your Employer Matching Gift – check with your employer 
Make a vehicle donation through the “Cars for Homes” pro-

gram 
Give In-Kind Contributions of Construction Materials and Ser-

vices 
  

Quick Gift Guide* 
Bathroom Fan  $           15 
Thermostat  $           35 
Tub Faucet  $           55 
Interior Door  $           75 
Toilet  $         100 
1 Load Cushion Sand  $         125 
Roof felt  $         200 
Tub/Shower  $         300 
Water Heater  $         350 
Insulation  $         375 
Vinyl Flooring  $         550 
Lighting  $         775 
Siding  $      1,000 
Sheetrock  $      1,750 
Concrete Pad  $      2,500 

* approximate costs based on past pur-
chases 
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Donate to Habitat Using your Credit Card 

Save time, simplify your life, and support Habitat!  Thanks to Habitat for Human-

ity International in Americus, GA, we are keeping up with the times by offering a 

new way to help our mission.  Now you can use your credit card to make an on-

line donation to our Hood County affiliate. 

 
  

Here’s how it works: 

Access this safe and secure website: www.habitat.org/support 

Click on the blue box titled: 

Then complete the instruction in Step 1 

On the Step 2 page, click on the orange box titled: 

and when the window opens: 

Click on “Local Affiliate” 

Click on “Next” 

Type “76048” as the zip code, then click “Search” 

When the list appears, click on the “Select” box next to “Hood County, HFH 

of – Granbury, TX,” and then click “Finish” 

Confirm that your gift has been designated to “Hood County, HFH of – Gran-

bury, TX” at the bottom right corner of the page 

Finish Step 2 by entering your credit card information and then click on the box 

titled: “Submit This Donation” 

  

By designating our affiliate, 100% of your donation will go to our local affiliate.  

Upon completing the required on-line information, you will receive an e-mail 

confirming the donation.  Our affiliate will also send an acknowledgement to you 

once we have received notification from Habitat International. 
  

Note:  For memorial or honorarium donations made with a credit card, you will 

receive an acknowledgement only from Habitat International. 
  

No more checks to write or stamps to buy.  It’s fast, safe, and easy! 
  

Try it today!  Go to:  www.habitat.org/support 

  

If you have a question, contact Susan at treasurer@habitatofhoodcounty.org 
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Contributors to Habitat for Humanity  
(Includes Carpenters Club) 

March 1 to October 31, 2009 
 

Individuals 

Anonymous (21) 
Bobbie Aicklen 
Callie Green 
Cloteel Keller 

Diana Simone 
E.D. and Phyllis Daugherty 
Elinor Randolph Graper 
Frances Meadows 
George and Mary Jeffers, Jr. 
Georgina Baker  
Jack and Donna Yarbrough 
Jack Collier 
Janet Williams 
Jim and Cindy Burns 
Ken and Betty Coy 
Larry and Jan Pope 
Loyce Looney 

Marjorie Bates and Paulette     
Mauer 
R.K. and Jone Snider 

Ray and Debby Fishencord 
Ray Larson 
Ronald and Gladys Valliere 

Ruben Felan 
Thomas and Marian Arnett 
William and Linda Eslick 
Faye Adams 
G. Holman and Jane King 
Hiram and Charline Keating 

Jack Wilson 
James and Teresa Olney 
John David Brown 
Joneta and Harry Gaffin 
Juanita Morgan 
Larry and Laura Potts 
Margaret Estep 
Mr. & Mrs. M.W. Jeffcoat 
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Patterson 
Ray and Elizabeth Stewart 
Robert & Judith Lowrey 
Seth and Jacquelyn Moore 
Wynn and Jimmy Stanton 

 

Honorariums In Honor Of: 
Kelton & Virginia Conner Jenks Garrett 
Mary and Kevin Dwyer Michael DeWoody 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Paul Beckman 
Walter & Linda Pluznick Rahul Velduthi and Vinita Takiar 

Memorials In Memory Of: 
Ray & Elizabeth Stewart Arlene Schlegel 

Albert E. (Gene) Atchley Betty Jackson 
Arden and Deanna Haltom Betty Jackson 
Barbara Clark Betty Jackson 
Barry and Leann Poling Betty Jackson 
C.J. and Barbara Blakeley Betty Jackson 
Dillion and Earla Joyce Smith Betty Jackson 
Edward and Sallye Vela Betty Jackson 
Elsie Miller Betty Jackson 
Gary and Barbara Berryman Betty Jackson 

Joe and Karen Rae Langdon Betty Jackson 
John and Judy Crier Betty Jackson 
John and Lois Neely Betty Jackson 
Joneta Gaffin Betty Jackson 
Juanita and William Mitchell Betty Jackson 
Larry and Jan Pope Betty Jackson 
Mary and Kevin Dwyer Betty Jackson 
Mr. & Mrs. John Neely Betty Jackson 
Mr. & Mrs. M.W. Jeffcoat Betty Jackson 
Patty Jackson Betty Jackson 

Thomas & Marsha Christopherson Betty Jackson 
Delores Wickline & Family Betty Jackson 
Wayne and Jean Hagood Betty Jackson 

Xi Alpha Beta Gamma #X6365 Betty Jackson 
Don & Phyllis Anderson Betty Jackson 
Daniel and Regina Riemondi Betty Jackson 
Steve and Carol Davidson Betty Jackson 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Betty Jackson 
June & Hermenia Dunn Bill Finley 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Bill Finley 
Betty Nan Hoover Bob Fitch 
Cloteel Keller Summers 
Cloteel Keller Brad Wims 
Marjorie E. Bates Aggie McFarland 
Jack Wilson Courts Cleveland 
Steve and Carol Davidson Courts Cleveland 
Terry and Sherrie Templeton Courts Cleveland 
Don & Phyllis Anderson Courts Cleveland 
Steve and Carol Davidson Ed Dowden 
Jack Wilson Ed Dowden 
La Verne Killian Ed Dowden 
Margaret Estep Ed Dowden 
Don & Phyllis Anderson Ed Dowden 
Ray and Elizabeth Stewart Gene Keyt 
Margaret Estep H.F. Meier 
David and Chelia Sanderford Jana Robertson 
Ray and Elizabeth Stewart Doris Lancaster 
Jesse & Diane Brown Jimmy Vidales 
Kenneth & Betty Coy Jimmy Vidales 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Jimmy Vidales 
Steve and Carol Davidson Jimmy Vidales 
Joann Jones John Paul Jones 
Ron and Aurora Petersen Loyd Watson 
Paula & Dan Duckering Loyd Watson 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Loyd Watson 

Margaret Estep Mrs. Ben Bates 
Daniel and Regina Riemondi Sally McCormick 
Steve and Carol Davidson Sally McCormick 
David and Chelia Sanderford Sally McCormick 
Edward and Sallye Vela Sally McCormick 
Pauline Roberson Sally McCormick 
Ray and Elizabeth Stewart Sally McCormick 

Robert & Phyllis White Sally McCormick 

Ruby and Randall Derrick Sally McCormick 
Wayne and Jean Hagood Sally McCormick 

Don & Linda Hatfield Sally McCormick 
Elsie Miller Sharon Mosbarger 
Ray and Elizabeth Stewart Slim Lawson 
Kenneth & Betty Coy Wilbur Petersen 
Ruby and Randall Derrick Wilbur Petersen 

James Finlay Millard Fuller 
 In Memory Of: 
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Volunteers 
Houses 46 through 49 

 

Gail Allen 
Ruth Alvarado 
Phyllis Anderson 
Katherine Ball 
Molly Barnhart 
Ronald Barrett 
Paul Beckman 
Michelle Behrens 
Ralph Benjamin 
Cathy Bentke 
Gary Berryman 
Jordan Blake 
Gary & Lisa Blalock 
Brian & Melony Bleeker 
Tammy Bodine 
C. L. & Ann Boggs 
Richard & Jean Boulmay 
Stoney Boynton 
Bill &Sheila Bradford 
Amanda Brady 
Amy, Haley & Michael Briggs 
Dana Burgett 
Bob Burns 
Mike Case 
Nina Cates 
Kelsi Cathey 
Alex Chastain 
Paul Chevarley 
Tom Christopherson 
Shauna, Laura & J.J. Cieply 
Barbara Clark 
Jeff Clary 
Shannon Collins 
John Colston 
Silvia Cooper 
Walt Cox 
Jake Cranley 
Jamie Daly 
Bob Dauber 
Carol & Steve Davidson 
Trevor Davidson 
Kamethia Davis 
Terry Dawson 
Jerry Dempsay 
Ruby Derrick 
Caryn Dodson 
Linda Dowell 
Susan Durham 
Kevin & Mary Dwyer 

Kristie Ellington 
William Ellis 
Jose Espinosa 
Jim & Karen Esterly 
Ray & Debbie Fishencord 
Ray Fox 
Cotton Francis 
Florence Franks 
Beverly Franzen* 
Lavern Franzen 
Bill Garner 
Carey Gentry 
Brandon Green 

Beta Greer 
Mary Kate Grossman 
Kathy Gwinn 
Arden Haltom 
Connie Hanson* 
Loretta Hardie 
B.J. & Michelle Harrison 
Dallas Haubert 
Dale Heid 
Bill  Hemes 
Billie Henderson 
Wayne Higgins 
Mark Hiler 

Trica Hill 
Anthony Hill 
Dwight Hoover 
Lisa Hopes 
Lori Horn 
Paul Hoskins 
Bill Jackson 
Jeff Jeffcoat 
Larry & Doris Johnson 
Ryan Johnson 
Ethan & Emily Jones 
Tony & Bradley Kade 
Marshall Kay 

Harry Kelly 
Tara Kennedy 
Rob Kilmer 
Bothani Kirby 
Jennifer LaFrentz 
James & Judy Lenard 
Brett Lester 
Steve Long 
Pete Luera 
Asa&Louise Maddox 
Jimmy Maldrando 

Lisa Mapes 
Jairo Martinez 
Vickie Massey 
Zach Mathis 

Bill &Sheila McCallum 
Daryl McClendon 
Bob McClinton 
Dale McCormick 
Mike McHugh 
Carol McKernan 
Thomas McMahan 
John & Susan Meche 
Lindsey Meller 
Karen Mercurio 
Elsie Miller* 
Nita Mitchell 
Seth, Jr Moore 

Bob & Patricia Mosbarger 
Tammy Mullins 
Cheryl Murray 
Angela Nettles 
Loren Nichols 
Jerry Niehaus 
E. J. Niswender 
Lyn Nuding 
Paloma Nunez 
Ashley Owens 
Maria Percifull 
Aurora Petersen 
Tom Petry 

Donald & Nancy Petty 
Walt & Linda Pluznick 
Chip & Jordan Pomeroy 
Larry & Jan Pope 
Aniel Porter 
Sarah Pretz 
Alex Qasem 
John Quilty 
Chelsea Rapp 
David Rassmusson 
Krista Ray 
Jay Regehr 
Zeke Richards 
Don & JoLynn Ridgeway 

Dan & Regina Riemondi 
Jerene Rix* 
Bobby Roach 
Matt Robinson 
Don & Cindy Rogers 
Jim Rollins 

Ruben Roman 
Phil, Lisa & Bret Roper 
Ben & Mindy Rose 
Joe & Reva Rundell 

Larry Sadlowski 
Calvin Saylors 
Tim Scott 
Sara Seals* 
Alan Sloan 
Shane Smith 
Calvin Smith 
Chandler Smith 
Kriste Smith 
Norm & Barbara Snyder 
Mathew & Suzanne Speight 
James Spencer 
Carolyn Stanford* 

Jefferey Stephens 
Ray Stewart 
Larry Swift 
Elsie Tallant* 
Miram Tello 
Terry & Sherrie Templeton 
Jacob Thompson 
Brandon Treadway 
Sabino Trujillo 
Joy&Shelly Trull 
Eric Turbaville 
Terry & Sandy* Varner 
Kim Vaughn 

Sallye Vela 
William Voss 
Jarrod Waltrip 
Audra Ward 
Randy Ware 
George Watters 
Chris Werkman 
Mark Weyandt 
Chelsea White 
Stan Wied 
Karl Wilcox 
Barry Williams 

Don Wills 
Connie Wimberly 
A Windhem 
T.E. & Shirley* Wright 
Ronne Yale 
John Paul Zapata 

* = Lunch volunteer. 
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Contributions 

 
Yes!  I/We want to give a gift of hope and love 
that will last for years to come. 
 
Enclosed is a gift of $______ for a Habitat house. 
 
Type of gift:  Honor/Christmas/Birthday/Gradua-
tion/Anniversary/Wedding/Memorial/Other_____ 
 
Name of Person __________________________ 
 
Send acknowledgment to: 
Name ________________________________ 
Address ______________________________ 
City _______________ State ___ Zip _______ 
 
From: 
Name ________________________________ 
Address ______________________________ 
City _______________ State ___ Zip _______ 
 

  Yes, you may use my name (not the amount) 
in publications such as newsletters or 
newspapers. 

  No, I wish this contribution to be anonymous. 
 
All gifts are tax-deductible. Make checks payable 
to “Habitat for Humanity of Hood County” 
 

Please return this form to: 

 

Habitat for Humanity of Hood County 
P.O. Box 1866 
Granbury, TX  76048 

 
 

 

Several persons are donating to Habitat regularly 
by “direct deposit” or electronic funds transfer 
from their account to ours. We think we know who 
some of those persons are, and have included 
their names in the list of contributors. There may 
be others who are unknown to us. 
 
Privacy rules prevent banks from disclosing 
names of these depositors to us. When we re-
ceive bank statements of our accounts, the state-
ment shows the amount of money deposited by 
funds transfer, but not the names of the people 
from whom it came. As a result, those donors do 
not receive thank you notes or tax statements 
from us. 
 
If you are one of our donors by funds transfer, 
please call Carol Davidson at 817-573-8480 or 
Susan Meche at 817-573-1626, and let us know 
who you are and the amount. We want to be sure 
your money is going into a Habitat account. 
 
Please be assured that we appreciate your dona-
tions, even if we don’t know who you are! 

Attention Direct Depositors! 

Printing of this newsletter was done free of charge by  

Acton United Methodist Church. 

We have a Habitat Quilting 

Bee that was formed to pro-

vide quilts and quilllos for new 

Habitat families.  Our goal is 

to make a queen size quilt for 

each new Habitat family and 

to provide a "quillo" for each  

child.  The Bee meets at Lou 

Bates' house on the fourth 

Monday of the month at 9:30 

a.m.  All supplies and tools are 

provided.  We would be de-

lighted to have you join 

us.  For more information, call 

Lou at 817-579-9515. 

What’s In A Name?             

Romeo & Juliet, Act II - Wm. Shakespeare 

Your name is important, so if we've misspelled it in ad-
dressing this newsletter, we ask you to please let us know 
so that we can correct it. Send corrections to: 

newsletter@habitatofhoodcounty.org, or                      call 
817-573-2812. 

"Behind the Scene Volunteer" 
  

We would like to recognize Elsie Tallant for all that 
she does behind the scenes to organize our volunteer  

database.  It is a huge undertaking and ever changing.   
We appreciate all she does and thank her for the many  
hours behind the computer.  She even steps out on site 

on Saturdays and works with the lunch team too.  
We really appreciate you Elsie!  

Susan Meche has prepared an excellent tutorial on the many 
ways to contribute to Habitat for Humanity of Hood County. 

 
Please go to our web site, www.habitatofhoodcounty.org, and 

click on   
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